
 

 

 
Saturday February 25 
  5:00 pm Al Sorrentino and Robert Chiarello 

Sunday  February 26 

  7:30 am John Taylor Babbitt and Kathy Capuano  

  9:00 am Tony Leonett and Jackie Ford 

11:00 am Maureen Linehan, Marilyn Losacco and  

  Jean Cannon 

  5:00 pm Maria Sacci and Maribel Souther 

Monday  February 27 

  8:00 am Edward C. Nash and Lizzie Quinn  

Tuesday February 28 

  8:00 am Rocco Rosa and Susan Wall 

Wednesday  March 1-Ash Wednesday 

  8:00 am People of the Parish 

12:00 pm Service Only 

  3:30 pm Service Only 

  7:00 pm People of the Parish 

Thursday March 2 

  8:00 am E.J. Schmeltz and Patrick Tomasula 

Friday  March 3 

  8:00 am Edwin L. Sprague, III and Catherine Coleman 

Saturday March 4 

  8:00 am Roger Luria and Carmela Beninati 

  5:00 pm Connie Casey and Thomas McLaughlin 

Sunday  March 5 

  7:30 am Pat Capuano and Alma Healy 

  9:00 am Sheila Teschemacher and John Babbitt 

11:00 am Anna Gaydos and Gertrude Morrissey 

  5:00 pm Joseph Stanco and Eleanor Gilsenan 

Weekly Memorials 
 

The Lamp burning before the Blessed Sacrament the week of 

February 26th is in memory of the Tyrone family given by the  

family. 

The Candles on the altar the week of February 26th are in 

memory of Mark Brigham given by the family. 

The Altar Flowers the week of February 26th are in memory of 

deceased members of the Cangemi and Lepore families given by 

the family. 
 

Hear our Prayers for those who are ill especially Anthony  

LaFerrara,  Neiko Pagaling, Judy Latalladi, Carmela Cecere,   

Marie Conlan, Mike Mulane, Evey Staromano, Tony Cecere, Dea-

con Tony Siino, Charles Spencer, Caroline Palluzzi, Stephen  

Chiarello, Anita Strollo and for all our deceased especially Robert 

Rommeihs and Shannon Kraft Dalbo. 

 

Monday, February 27 

   Rosary Group:  6:30 pm; Church 

   Meditation Group:  7 pm; Church 

Tuesday, February 28 

   Appalachia Envelope Stuffing:  7 pm; East Room 

Wednesday, March 1 

   Masses:  8 am and 7 pm; Church 

   Distribution of Ashes:  12 noon and 3:30 pm; Church 

Thursday, March 2 

   Walking with Purpose:  9 am; East/West Room 

   Marian Prayer Group:  10 am; North Room 

   Stations of the Cross:  2 pm; Church 

   Marian Consecration:  7 pm; South Room 

   Knights of Columbus:  8:30 pm; East/West Room 

Friday, March 3 

   Eucharistic Adoration:  8:30 am; Church 

   Adult Scripture Study:  9 am; South Room 

   Stations of the Cross:  7:00 pm; Church 

Sunday, March 5 

   Food Collection:  Parish Center Lobby 

   Faith Formation:  8:15 am, 10:15 am, 7 pm; School 

Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
February 26, 2017 

 
 
 
 

   Eucharistic Adoration 
     Friday, March 3rd 

First Sunday of Lent 
February 26, 2017 

 

First Reading: Genesis 2:7-9, 3:1-7 

This passage from Genesis narrates the creation of man, the 

temptation by the serpent, and the fall of Adam and Eve. 
 

Second Reading:  Romans 5:12-19 

Paul tells the Romans that Adam’s disobedience brought sin 

and death to the world, but Christ’s dying on the cross for us will 

bring us salvation and life. 
 

Gospel: Matthew 4:1-11 

In preparation for His ministry, Jesus goes into the desert to fast 
and pray for 40 days. There He is tempted by the devil to give 
evidence of His miraculous powers, but Jesus resists the devil 
saying, “Away with you Satan! You shall do homage to the Lord 
your God; Him alone shall you adore.” 

Parish Support-February 19th 
THIS WEEK’S OFFERING………………………………..$12,795 

LAST YEAR’S OFFERING………………………………..$14,756 
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Mass Schedule March 4th & 5th 
     

Fr. Bob  Saturday 5 pm, Sunday 7:30 am and 11 am 
        

Fr. Chris Sunday 9 am and 5 pm 

Reconciliation (Penance) March 4th 

Fr. Bob  Saturday 4:00-4:30 pm 
  

March 1, 2016 

Mass & Distribution of Ashes 

8:00 am and 7:00 pm  
 

Liturgy of the Word & Distribution of Ashes 

 12 noon and 3:30 pm in the Church 



BAPTISM:  Arrangements should be made one month in advance by calling Deacon Joe Wisneski at 973-635-4976. Parents are 

expected to attend an instructional session with a Baptism Team. Baptisms are celebrated at 12:30 pm Sundays.   

RCIA-RITE OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION OF ADULTS:  The R.C.I.A. invites non-baptized persons and those baptized into another 

faith to participate in a faith journey in preparation for becoming a Catholic. If you are interested in any aspect of R.C.I.A., please 

email Deb at Dkuzma@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office at ext. 23. 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY:  Congratulations! In order that we can together plan for your big day, couples should notify the 

Church and begin to prepare at least one year in advance of the date. Please email Fr. Bob at Fr.Bob@st-pats.org or call Fr. Bob at 

the parish office ext. 22. 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK AND HOME BOUND:  If a family member or someone you know is recuperating from a hospital stay or is 

homebound for any length of time and would like to receive Holy Communion, please let us know. It is a priority for the parish com-

munity to support and be present to those who cannot be with us for the celebration of the Eucharist. If you would like a priest or 

deacon to visit a family member who is hospitalized, contact Peggy at Pgentile@st-pats.org or call her at the parish office ext. 25. 

SACRAMENT OF ANOINTING OF THE SICK:  Please call the parish office at 973-635-0625 to arrange for a priest. 

FIRST RECONCILIATION AND FIRST EUCHARIST:  Children preparing to receive the sacraments of First Reconciliation and First 

Eucharist begin preparation in first grade. To register, visit our website at  www.st-pats.org or contact Ginny, vsalvatore@st-pats.org. 

 
St. Patrick Church 

 

Lent:  A Season of Joyful Sacrifice 
 
 

 This Wednesday begins the Season of Lent. It is a time of self-examination as effort is made to come to terms with whatever 
is blocking God from entering our lives. Lent invites us to redirect certain facets of life that challenge our moral soundness since it 
fosters an invitation to ponder those neglected by society in that so frequently we get caught up in our own wants and desires. Some 
cast a negative tone upon Lent blind to the joy it renders if we are open to the graces of the season. Gregory the Great, a Pope at the 
turn of the 6th century emphasized this joy as he used Psalm 1:1-2 to highlight Lent, “Happy are those who do not follow the advice of 
the wicked. But their delight is in the law of the Lord.” 
 
 Ashes become the symbol that draws us into Lent as old palms are burned for use on Ash Wednesday to express a season 
of penitence. The rite of receiving ashes goes back to the fourth century when public penance was given by the church to those who 
committed grave sins. Ashes remind people of their mortality as one of two prayers are spoken as a cross is traced with ashes on the 
forehead, “Remember, you are dust and to dust you will return” - Genesis 3:19; or “Repent, and believe in the Gospel” - Mark 1:15. 
 
 Pope Francis frequently speaks about the way people are seduced by a world that measures the value of life by the amount 
an individual owns or produces. Matthew’s Gospel, which is proclaimed on Ash Wednesday, focuses on pious acts of almsgiving with 
a line of thought that good acts must not be performed for attention or public display. In an article, A Lenten Mystery, America, Febru-
ary 29, 2016, James Martin S.J. states, “Why on Ash Wednesday do we hear a Gospel passage in which Jesus says,  ‘But when you 
fast, put oil on your head and wash your face so that your fasting may be seen not by others’ and then invite everyone to the front of 
the church to receive ashes on the forehead with the result that they be seen to be doing penance.”  Since ashes are a long standing 
tradition in the church, the ash in itself becomes meaningless if it lulls us away from the significance of Lent. 
 

As children most of us were introduced to Lent as a time to “give up” something enjoyable; today sacrifice is difficult for so 
many in that society instills the yearning to get and do the most to gain fulfillment in life. Sacrifice tugs us away from a self-centered 
lifestyle; and renders discipline to life making note that we cannot have all we want all the time. Lent invites us to do something good 
with time ordinarily used for pleasures such as TV, electronic devices, shopping, entertainment or sports. The church calls us to 
meatless Fridays in Lent so that the proceeds from a scrumptious meal are used to feed the hungry. Many misunderstand this guide-
line and easily sacrifice a Friday hamburger for an appetizing seafood dinner. This is not a sacrifice, but an act that lightens guilt from 
Lenten regulations and leads to hypocrisy. The value of sacrifice is to open new paths to grow in love of God. 
 

In The Book of Jewish Values, Rabbi Joseph Telushkin explains sacrifice as a way to live decent, kind, and honest lives. He 
illustrates this through an event that he and his wife engage in called a “complaining fast.” Here the Rabbi and his wife seek to refrain 
from whining and complaining for one week as he mentions that constant grumbling at home makes him and his wife miserable as it 
points to everything in their lives not going well. A week in a “complaining fast” does the opposite and makes “it easier to become 
conscious of the things that are going well in your life.” 

 
In his 2014 Ash Wednesday homily Pope Francis pointed out that “Lent comes providentially to awaken us, to shake us from 

our lethargy…fasting makes sense if it really chips away at our security and, as a consequence, benefits someone else, if it helps us 
cultivate the style of the good Samaritan, who bent down to his brother in need and took care of him. Fasting is a sign of becoming 
aware of and taking responsibility for injustice and oppression.” As you receive ashes, sacrifice something (money, time, posses-
sions, or attitude) which renders a fresh perspective that leads to a joyful Lent. 

 
         In Christ’s Love, 
         Fr. Bob 



                  Baptisms 
               

       Julian Anthony Martin 

       Son of John and Ruvie 
 

        Teresa Ann Santora 

  Daughter of Francis and Jaclyn 
 

                                  Andrew Jacob Zoni 

                             Son of Bartholomew and Anna 

                           Welcome New Parishioners 
 

   A warm St. Patrick welcome to those new to our parish espe-

cially Steve, Val, Chris and Caroline Keating and Philip, Rebecca, 

Cooper and Hudson Wong.  We look forward to getting to 

know you! 

AROUND THE PARISH 

Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
February 26, 2017 

Forget-Me-Not Weekend 
 

Our monthly food collection is next weekend, March 4th & 5th. 

Your generous donations are shared with the local community 

as well as our brothers and sisters in Paterson!  All food dona-

tions (your bags or ours!) can be brought to the Fr. Ed Center 

after masses or the basket in the back of church.  Thank  you! 

               Pancake Breakfast is Back!  
 

All are welcome! Bring the family to the next Pancake Breakfast, 

Sunday, February 26 from 8 am until 11:30 am in the Fr. Ed 

Center.  All you can eat for only $6 per adult, $4 

for children ages 4-12 and free for children age 

3 and under. Maximum cost per family is $30.  

Hosted by the Knights of Columbus. Proceeds 

benefit their local charitable efforts. 

Virtual February Food Drive-Thereôs still time! 
 

Check out the link on our website, share the link and join the 

effort! Hundreds of items have already been purchased online 

for this drive. They will be shipped directly to the 

Fr. English Center and Our Lady of Victories. 

This drive lasts the entire month of February so 

there’s still time to help out. 

Weekdays during Lent 2017 

Mondays 
8 am Mass in the Church 

6:30 pm Rosary in the Church 
7-8:30 pm Reconciliation 

Tuesdays and Wednesdays 

8 am Mass in the Church 

Thursdays  
8 am Mass in the Church 

2 pm Stations of the Cross in the Church 
Fridays 

8 am Mass in the Church 
7 pm Stations of the Cross in the Church 

 

There will be altar server training for all 

students in grade 4 and above interested 

in becoming an altar server. Training will 

be held on Monday, February 27 at 3:30 pm in the church. Train-

ing will last about one hour. 

In Giving, We Receive 
Increased Offertory Program 

This week, you will receive a brochure detailing the Increased 

Offertory Program our parish will be participating in over the next 

few weeks. This informative brochure is intended to communi-

cate the financial needs of our parish and why we are having a 

dedicated focus on our parish offertory. Commitment Sunday for 

this Program is March 4th and March 5th. We encourage all pa-

rishioners to spend time in prayer and discussion with your fami-

ly reflecting on the Parish’s needs and your  current level of giv-

ing. We look forward to seeing all of our parishioners at Mass 

next weekend for this very important Commitment Sunday. If you 

have any questions regarding the Increased Offertory Program, 

please feel free to contact the parish office. 

St. Patrick School is currently accepting applications for substi-
tute teachers.  NJ Certification or equivalent 60 college credits 
recommended.   Please email a resume and letter of interest to:         
Dr. Christine Ross at principal@st-pats.org.    

St. Patrickôs Day...is just around the corner! In addition to our 

fabulous, annual St. Patrick’s Day party (March 11!) , we cele-

brate our Patron Saint’s feast with a Meet and Greet following 

the 9 am mass in the Parish Center on March 12th. Join the 

festivities as we are entertained by Irish Step Dancers and mu-

sic. And of course...FOOD. 
 

Calling all Bakers! So you think your Irish Soda Bread is 

the best around? We have plenty of folks who are willing to test 

your offerings. Contact the Parish Offices if you would like to 

bake 1-2 loaves to be entered into our competition. 

During lent, all liturgies will conclude in silence; 

therefore, there will be no recessional song sung 

during the Lenten season. 

As part of your Lenten journey this season, please consider par-

ticipating in the following offerings at St. Patrick Church:  Daily    

8 am mass, Praying the Rosary Monday nights at 6:30 pm in the 

Church and Thursday mornings at 10 am in the Parish Office 

Building, praying the Stations of the Cross at 2 pm Thursdays 

and Fridays at 7 pm in the Church and the Sacrament of Recon-

ciliation will be available on Monday nights from 7-8:30 pm or 

Saturday afternoons from 4-4:30 pm.  All are invited to join us! 

mailto:principal@st-pats.org


              SAINT PATRICK SCHOOL  

                       MUSIC MINISTRY 
 

Congregational Singing Report from Maggie Hanson 
 

You may have noticed our choirs have been singing in the pews 
for the month of February. We are all called to join in the music 
regardless of our ability. We hope that having more singers in the 
pews helped people to feel encouraged to find their own voice. 
The following is some of the feedback we have received from this 
initiative: 
 

Choir children who sang in the pews said: 
“All the people in back of me were singing because they knew the little 
girl in front of them was singing.” 
“My brother mumbled for the first time.” 
“I heard more people singing in general.” 
“I missed singing the choir song! It is my favorite part of mass!” 
 

Adult choir members who sang in the pews said: 
“The man next to me thought it was a great idea. He is going to pick up a 
mass program next time.” 
“The people who arrived late didn’t get a mass program and they didn’t 
sing.” 
“My father said he sang because other people were singing.” 
“At first no one was singing, but when they heard me sing, they started 
singing, too.” 
 

Non-choir members said: 
“What a great idea!” 
“I don’t usually sing, but I sang because other’s were singing.” 
“It was nice to have so many voices singing!” 
 

Priests and Deacons said: 
“It is a beautiful sound to hear all the voices united.” 
“It is a completely different experience on the altar when the congregation 
is singing.” 
 

This is the last weekend our choirs will sing in the pews. We 
hope our parishioners will continue to sing and we pray that   
everyone will reap the rewards of joining in song. It is the sound 
of effort, not perfection, that makes a difference in our faith. 

7th Graders On Retreat! 

Our 7th grade class attended a “Spring Retreat:  ‘Step out in 

Faith’” at Morris Catholic High School on Thursday, February 

16th. The retreat was grounded in the Gospel of Matthew (14:22-

23), where Jesus calls Peter to step out of the boat. The morning 

activities encouraged our 7th graders to rely on God and faith. 

Morris Catholic’s campus ministry program provided our students 

with a meaningful morning of spiritual development and prayer 

while retreating from the hustle and bustle of everyday life. St. 

Patrick School joined two other Catholic elementary schools in a 

program guided by Mr. Craig Johnson, the Director of Campus 

Ministry, Fr. Carmen Buono, their Chaplain, and the team of Sen-

ior Peer Ministers who served as student leaders. Our 7th grad-

ers thoroughly enjoyed the chance to interact with other schools 

and get to know them as well as learning more about their faith.  
 

Congratulations to our Forensic Team! 

On Wednesday, February 15th, five girls from our Fall Forensic 

team participated in the annual Mt. St. Mary Academy Girl’s Fo-

rensic Competition. There were approximately 101 registered 

students and 11 schools registered in three categories. Maddie 

Morton, Mary Kate Vowels, Molly Farrell, Molly McHugh and 

Delaney McKee represented St. Patrick School in the Interpretive 

Reading competition. There were approximately 40 girls in that 

category and Molly Farrell received a Second Place trophy and 

Maddie Morton earned a Fifth Place trophy. We are very proud of 

our team and their achievements. We are busy practicing for our 

next competition, Declamation, which will be held at St. Joseph’s 

in Mendham in late May. 

Mass is … 
 

¶ a community coming together in shared prayer-people 

with a common faith and an expression of that faith. 

¶ Sometimes we attend, not just for ourselves, but for 

others. Someone next to us may be struggling and really 

need our handshake and good wishes during mass. 

¶ It is an opportunity to receive the Eucharist-Jesus, the spiritu-

al food we need to be strong in our faith. 

¶ It provides opportunities for contemplation and meditation-in 

our busy world children and adults alike need to learn how to 

relax and contemplate. 

¶ We get more out of Mass (and anything else) if we put effort 

and thought into it. We can do this by participating in prayers, 

watching the movements of the clergy and lay people, sing-

ing, and being aware of those around us. 

¶ If we make time for church, it must be important-this silent 

message we give to our children will be remembered in their 

adult life. 

corner 

liturgy  

For Lent:  A New App to Ignite your Spiritual Growth! 
 

Looking to grow spiritually during Lent? The new Living the Eu-

charist Daily Devotionals App offers an inspiring way to spend 

time in prayer each day with the devotional, From Exodus to 

Easter, My Daily Journey Through Lent. The app includes videos 

such as Learn to Grow Spiritually and Learn Lectio Divina. Down-

load the app and preview the first week of From Exodus to Easter 

for free.  Additional full devotionals are just $4.99. You will discov-

er that using both the daily devotional and Lectio Divina is a sure 

pathway to a more personal and intimate relationship with God. 

Visit www.LivingtheEucharist.org/app to learn more. 

St. Patrickôs Day Party! 

Come celebrate our patron Saint’s feast day with the Knights of 

Columbus and our parish friends and families on Sat., March 11 

from 7 pm-11 pm in the St. Patrick Parish Center. Traditional Irish 

food, drink and live entertainment. Only $40/person; $35/senior.  

Take a chance on a raffle to win lodging in Ireland for a week!  

Contact Brian McAuliffe at 973-634-7384 for more information. 

As part of your Lenten journey, please consider using the CRS 

Rice Bowl to help deepen your relationship with Christ while 

bringing a light of hope to our brothers and sisters in need. Fami-

lies are encouraged to pray together daily and make Lenten sac-

rifices that uplift the world’s poor as well as 

those in need in our own Paterson Diocese. 

Pick up a Rice Bowl at the doors of the 

Church and make it part of your Lenten 

journey this season. Visit crsricebowl.org. 

Bereavement Support Groups will be offered through Atlan-

tic Health System at Morristown and Overlook Hospitals. A five 

week support group for adults who have lost a parent begins 

March 24 and a 5 week support group for those who have lost a 

spouse begins on March 21. For more details and to register, call 

973-379-8442. 

 

 is Prayer and Fasting, Peaceful 

Vigil, and Community Outreach. 

Join Morris County Right to Life beginning Wed., March 1 through 

Sun., April 9 from 8 am-8 pm at Planned Parenthood in Morris-

town. Www.morriscountyrighttolife.org for more information. 


